Meridian Group Conscience Meeting 11/09/2011

Gary D. opened the meeting with the Responsibility Pledge at 6:43 pm.

Members present:  Gary D, David A, Cole W, Sonja W, Dee N, Curt B, Traci B, Terry A, Dennis W and Teresa S.   

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from October 9, 2011 presented.  Sonja W motions to accept minutes as provided. Dee N 2nd, all in favor, motion passed.

Minutes from August 10, 2011 presented. Dennis W motions to accept the minutes as presented. Dee N 2nd, all in favor, motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report: Dennis W provided handouts illustrating the financial activity from Jan – Oct 2011. Dennis W is using a new excel program to track our finances, and he corrected the check register to reflect the factual transactions and balances. The ending balance for October is $508.51, which includes the prudent reserve of $300. Dennis W has approximately $50 from 7th tradition donations that needs to be deposited. Dee N has receipts totaling approximately $50 from literature expenses. Terry A reports the expenses for the anniversary party will only be $25 for the speaker gift. Discussion regarding payment of our quarterly obligations leads to a consensus to pay all 4 obligations at this time.

Orange can donations for the month totals $28.76.

Sonja W motions that we accept treasurer’s report as presented. David A 2nd, all in favor, motion passed. 

GSR Report:  Tammy A sent a report with David A. (see attached) Curt B motions we accept GSR report as presented. Dennis W 2nd, all in favor, motion passed. 
Intergroup Report:  David A provided a report (see attached). Cole W was appointed as an Intergroup Trustee for a term expiring in Dec 2012. Therefore, Cole W will resign his position as our Intergroup Rep. Sonja W made a motion to accept the Intergroup report as presented. Curt B 2nd. All in favor, motion passed.

Literature/Grapevine: Dee N reports she purchased one hardback copy of the Big Book, and some “Living Sober” books for the group. Total receipts of approximately $50.  

Procurement: Traci B wants to make amends for her recent absences. Traci B reports she bought coffee today. Meeting supplies will be used for the anniversary party. 

Anniversary Committee: Terry A reports everything is on schedule for the party this weekend. The youth at FUMC will be setting up the tables tonight. Dee N has the decorations ready. David A brought the door prizes to meeting. Cole W agrees to make iced tea. Cole W will get a check from Dennis W for the facility deposit and pick up the key. Terry A reports that Dee N, Sarah W, and Kari S have done most of the work. 

Old Business

December Coordinators:  Not needed. Traci B and Curt B agree to chair the Thanksgiving Day meeting.

Chair Rail:  Gary D reports the chair rail has not been painted. It can be installed once it’s painted. 

New Business
Officer/Trusted Servant Elections for 2012:  Results are as follows:

Coordinator: 

Terry A

Secretary:

Teresa S

Treasurer: 

Dennis W

IGR representative: 
David A (will serve Nov. 2011 – Dec. 2012)

Lit/Grapevine:
 
Dee N

Alt. GSR rep: 

Sonja W

Other Business

County Jail Meetings: Curt B reports he has been asked to take a meeting to the Bosque County Jail on Tuesday nights. Terry A suggests they do some planning and possibly start those meetings in Jan. 2012.
New Ala-Teen Meeting:  David A reports there is a new Ala-Teen meeting in Lake Whitney on Thursdays 6:30-7:30 pm.

Spanish representative: Cole W suggests we consider adding a Spanish representative to the Group Conscious Board. 
Adjourn: Curt B motions to adjourn. Dee N 2nd, all in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:37 pm with the Lord’s prayer.
GSR Meeting Report

Submitted by Tammy A (GSR Representative)

A district meeting was held on Nov. 5, 2011 in Meridian.

Minutes from previous meeting accepted. 

Balance of $318.23 in account. David A checked into moving account to FSSB but they charge a fee. David A will check into moving account to Citizen State Bank.  This would allow better access for DCM. 

Review of By-laws shows a travel reimbursement rate of 55.5 cent/mile, which is high. David A will revise the By-laws to reflect the IRS non-profit rate. 

Discussion of a workshop on March 3rd or April 7th. The District meeting could be held the same day. Workshop would be held at the Lake Whitney group with the topic “How to Chair a Meeting.” A pot luck lunch could be held before the meeting. Gary D will investigate this possibility.

Intergroup Report

Submitted by David A (Alternate Representative)
October 2011 Intergroup Representative’s Report:

Discussion was held about the need for trustee candidates. The names of Cole

W. and Lee K. were presented, with Lee possibly taking a full two-year term. Cole was

appointed to fill an unexpired term running through December 2012.

The issue of dispersing funds above the prudent reserve was discussed, with an

amount of approximately $1,600 identified. After discussing several options, the representatives decided to use $1,200 to purchase Big Books and $400 to assemble newcomers’packets. Each group active in Intergroup will initially be given 20 Big Books

under the condition they be given free to newcomers. Groups will also initially be given

40 newcomers’ packets. When the first 20 BBs are given away by a group, they can

obtain more, as long as the supply lasts. The free newcomers packets will become a

permanent service provided by Intergroup.

Trustees and representatives continue to look for a possible new location for a

larger office. There may be bigger accommodations in the current office complex.

The next meeting will be held at 6:30 p.m. Monday, November 21.
